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Service Change Notice 21-69 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
340 PM EDT Tue Jul 20 2021 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Allison Allen, Chief 
         NWS Marine, Tropical, and Tsunami Services Branch 
 
Subject: Change to Pacific Tsunami Warning Center City Location 
in the Mass News Disseminator (MND) Header Block Beginning 
September 1, 2021 
 
Beginning on or about September 1, 2021, the National Weather 
Service (NWS) Pacific Tsunami Warning Center (PTWC) in Pearl 
Harbor, Hawaii will change the city location in the Mass News 
Disseminator (MND) header block.  Tsunami services from PTWC 
will not otherwise be impacted. 
 
The city location in the issuing office line within the MND 
Header Block for all tsunami products from PTWC will change 
from: 
 
EWA BEACH 
 
to: 
 
HONOLULU 
 
The following Header Block will no longer be used: 
NWS PACIFIC TSUNAMI WARNING CENTER EWA BEACH HI 
 
The resulting Header Block will be: 
NWS PACIFIC TSUNAMI WARNING CENTER HONOLULU HI 
 
For more information, please contact: 
 
Charles McCreery 
Director 
Pacific Tsunami Warning Center 



Honolulu, HI 
charles.mccreery@noaa.gov 
808-725-6320 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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